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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

JUNE 29 Show & Shine, Main Street, 11am – 3pm 

JUNE 29 Barbeque, Community Hall Outdoor Patio, 11am – 8pm 

JULY 1 Canada Day Celebrations, Events start at 8am 

JULY 1 CANADA DAY 

JULY 11 Outdoor Movie, Featured Movie Bumblebee, Eatonia Football Field, Begins at Dusk 

AUGUST 12-16 Vacation Bible School, United Church, Afternoons, Watch for posters for more information 

OCTOBER 26 Fall Tradeshow, Eatonia Arena, 10am – 5pm 

OCTOBER 27 Eatonia Fowl Supper, Eatonia Community Hall 

NOVEMBER 8 & 9 Ballroom Blitz, Eatonia Community Hall 

DECEMBER 31 New Year’s Eve Dance, Laporte Community Hall, 8:00pm 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

Summer is officially here, and we are having some great weather but are always welcoming to more rain. 

Congratulations to the Class of 2019; all the best in your future. To all the students, good work on completing another 

year, enjoy your summer break. Please drive safe with kids active during the days now. 

Thank you to Doug Bredy who has resigned from Council effective July 1st, 2019. Your many years of service is greatly 

appreciated and you will be greatly missed. Nomination forms for the open councillor position are available at the Town 

Office till July 10th, 2019.  

Thank you to all the staff who are working on getting facilities ready for summer and the various events that happen. 

HUGE thank you to all our volunteers for lending an extra set of hands throughout the year and attending the work-

bees that have been scheduled at various places around the community. Your help with these work-bees is truly 

appreciated and we cannot thank you enough.  

The town maintenance crew has been busy this spring, if you have any requests or work needed please contact the 

town office.  

Currently, the fire ban has been lifted but please enjoy your fires in a proper fire pit with screen and in accordance to 

the Fire Pit Bylaw (Found at www.eatonia.ca/town/bylaws). Please watch for posters and the webpage in the event 

that a fire ban has to be implemented in the near future.  

As you’ll notice in the yard clean-up bullet we are now requesting that all grass clippings, leaves, etc. be bagged in clear 

bags and placed in the back alley. We just want to thank everyone for their patience on this. This is our first year 

implementing this new system so we appreciate everyone who has provided feedback as we work out all of the details. 

As you’ll see, from now until October we will be going around collecting these items the first Wednesday of every 

month in the back alley. Please have you bags out by 8:00am.  

As we approach the long weekend be sure to come out to the Canada Day festivities that will be taking place here in 

town. A Show & Shine will be held on Saturday, June 29th along with a Barbeque. Then on Monday, July 1st come and 

enjoy a pancake breakfast, a FREE swim day, along with a few other things. For more information regarding times and 

events check out the Rec Board pages of this newsletter.   

Yours truly,  

Town Council  

 

 

 

 

 

JULY 2019 TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, July 1st for  

Canada Day 
 

 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays &  

Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, July 1st for 

Canada Day 

 

 

Did you know?... 

That many events are being planned for Eatonia's 100th birthday 

celebrations?  A parade, cabaret and fun run are a few of the things 

the Centennial Committee has been working on! 

 

YARD CLEAN-UP 
 

First Wednesday of every month 
(July to October)  

The town crew will be going around 
picking up grass clippings, leaves, 

and twigs on 
 

Wednesday, July 3rd  
Wednesday, August 7th  

Wednesday, September 4th 
Wednesday, October 2nd  

 

Please have everything in clear 

plastic bags. Pick-up will be in the 

BACK-ALLEY starting at 8:00am.  

http://www.eatonia.ca/town/bylaws
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

TAXES 
 

From July – December, 2019 a 1% penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2020 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 

  
 GARBAGE PICK-UP 

  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, July 8th          

Monday, July 22nd    

 
 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, July 4th         
Thursday, July 18th  

 
**Changes to acceptable recycling materials can 

be found on Page 3 of this newsletter**       
 
 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

 

 

CAT REPELLANT FOR SUMMER USE 
 

3 Cloves Garlic 
1 Tbsp. Cayenne Pepper 

3 Ounces Water 
 

Mix in a blender until mixture looks like water. 
Use air atomizer to spray mist over forbidden 

area. 

 
IT’S THAT SEASON AGAIN! 

 

We just want to send out a reminder to 
remember to maintain your yards which includes 

your boulevards and back alleys. 

 

WATERING HOURS 

Even numbered houses can water on  

even calendar days  

Odd numbered houses can water on  

odd calendar days. 
 

You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective 

throughout the calendar year.   

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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FORM H  

(Section 66 of the Act) 

NOTICE OF CALL FOR NOMINATIONS  

MUNICIPAL BY-ELECTION  
 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that nominations of candidates for the office of: 
 

Councillor: Town of Eatonia 
 

will be received by the undersigned on the 10th day of July, 2019 from 9:00 a.m. to 

4:00 p.m. at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 
 

AND 
 

during regular business hours on June 21st to July 9th, 2019, at the Eatonia Town Office, 

202 Main Street 
 

Nomination forms may be obtained at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

Dated this 21st day of June, 2019. 

 

Cheryl Bailey 

Returning Officer 

 

The Eatonia Lions Club 

is requesting that any person or business who has a 

key to the Community Hall drop it off at the  

Town Office by July 12, 2019. 
 

The purpose of this is to find out who has keys to hall. 
 

If you require any further information please contact 

Trisha Lee at 306-460-8387 or 

Darcy Scott at 306-460-7434 
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Delois Marie Olson 

July 26, 1917 ~ May 24, 2019 
 

The family of the late Delois Olson (nee Harbke) Mother, 

Grandmother, Great Grandmother and Great Great Grandmother 

wish to acknowledge, with deep appreciation the many 

expressions of love, kindness and support shown to us after her 

loss. For cards, phone calls, texts, beautiful flowers, delicious 

food, personal visits and your attendance at her funeral.  

To Ivan Wilson for your comforting words. Our Organist Belva 

Martin, Pianist Bev Dahl and the UC Choir for leading the music. 

Her Special Care Nurse Delia Massey, who went the extra mile. 

Chad Nunweiler and Delia Massey who gave her Eulogy. A great 

tribute full of laughter. Arley Olson, Rodney Niles, Derek 

Nunweiler, Chad Nunweiler, Cody Nunweiler, and Dylan 

Somerville her Grandson’s and her Urn Bearers. The ushers and 

her Great Grandson’s, Steven Somerville, Tate Olson and Sam 

Niles. Her Granddaughters, Shannon Lothammer and Rhonda 

Somerville for reading scriptures. Her Granddaughter Melanie 

Niles for composing and reading her poem. Kindersley 

Community Funeral Home whom we entrusted our mom to.  

Our UCW for arranging and serving lunch. For donations made in 

mom’s name to Eatonia Oasis Living and the United Church 

Memorial Fund. To Eatonia Oasis Living, her 2nd family, for the 

excellent care and compassion they gave mom for the last 1 ½ 

years. She loved you all! And to Donna Lothammer for the 

delicious meal made and served to our family. 

 

Thank you all! 

 

With Our Love The Olson Family 
 

Allan (Darlene) Olson and Family 

Gloria (Dyck) Regier and Family 

Brenda (Bryan) Somerville and Family 

Dawn (the late Edward) Nunweiler and Family  

 

 

Eatonia Library Board  
 

Invites applications for the position of  

Part-Time Assistant Librarian   
 

Duties to general librarian duties, assisting the 

librarian and covering shifts when the  

librarian is away   
 

For more information, contact the library at  

306-967-2224 
 

Please submit your resume stating  

experience and qualifications to  
 

Eatonia Library Board 

Box 100 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

Email – eatonia.library@wheatland.sk.ca 
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We appreciated the many expressions of 

sympathy and kindness following my father’s 

passing. We wish to express our deepest 

thanks for the bouquets of flowers, phone 

calls, cards and food. 

Carol and Bob Peters 

Calling all wannabe thespians! 

Do you find yourself with some extra down time in the 

winter months and are looking for an entertaining way 

to fill it? 

Are you new to town and looking to meet new people 

and give back to this awesome community?  

Have you always wanted to be a part of your local 

drama club or enjoyed drama once upon a time and 

it’s time for a revival? 

Does none of the above apply to you but who cares 

because we are an awesome group of people looking 

for other awesome people to make this next year of 

drama the best it can be?!?!? 

If you are interested in joining the Eatonia Oasis 

Players team, please join us on July 3 @ 7pm in the 

MEETING ROOM of the Eatonia Hall. This is a call for 

ALL interests; ACTING, BACKSTAGE, LIGHTS  

AND SOUND.  

 

Please attend this meeting or get in touch with  

Delia Massey at 306-430-7779 

 

 

Michael, J.C., Bill, Helen, Lora, Tom,  

Jennifer, Sage & Matthew 
 

for the classic “Surprise” belated  

80th Birthday Party. 
 

Thank you to everyone who assisted in this 

endeavor. Special thanks for food, flowers, cards, 

gifts, Birthday wishes and especially your 

presence.  
 

Applause to Michael for inviting 

Frank Sinatra, Doris Day, Marilyn Monroe, and 

Elvis for our entertainment.  
 

“Yes, I WAS SURPRISED” “TOTALLY” 
 

MaryAnn Rosher 

EATONIA LIONS CLUB

 

APR 

2019 
 

MAY 

2019 
 

JUNE 

2019 
 

NASHVILLE – BRYAN SWAN 

$120 – BRAD & SANDY GUIDINGER 

VICTORIA WEEKEND – AMANDA HAMMEL 

$120 – GLEN BUSBY 

CABO SAN LUCAS – DALE HANNON 

$120 – SHELLEY GRAHAM 
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Eatonia Health Center 
IS PLEASED TO OFFER THE FOLLOWING MEDICAL SERVICES 

 

Physician Services 1-2 days/ week 
 

Lab Collection Services Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
 

Home Care Services Monday – Friday  

(After hours call 306-463-4944 and leave a message) 
 

Foot Care and Wellness Program 
 

Meals on Wheels 
 

Visiting Professional Services are available for Dietician, Public 

Health Nursing, Occupational Therapy, Speech Pathology, 

Mental Health and Addictions. 
 

Reception Hours are 

Monday 8:00-1:30 

Tuesday 8:00- 2:30 

Wednesday 8:00-4:30 

Thursday 8:00-2:30 
 

Services subject to change, please call reception to book all 

appointments at 306-967-2591. 

 

 

 

…….EATONIA HERITAGE PARK 

PRESENTS ART SHOWS IN THE PARK…… 

WE FEATURE LOCAL PHOTOGRAPHERS, 

ANNETTE PALMER AND JENNY HAGAN, FOR 

THE MONTH OF JULY WITH THEIR WORK 

DISPLAYED IN THE EATON HOUSE AND 

STATION. IN EARLY AUGUST, WE WELCOME 

CHRIS ATTREL FROM SHAUNAVON WHO IS A 

WELL KNOWN LANDSCAPE AND NATURE 

PHOTOGRAPHER. HE WILL DISPLAY HIS 

PHOTOGRAPHY AND ALSO CONDUCT 

BEGINNER PHOTOGRAPHY CLASSES… 

WATCH FOR MORE INFORMATION. 
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JULY  REC NEWS 

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
. 

Thank you for the wonderful opportunity to be your Towns 

Recreational Director. I am very busy planning events this year 

and for 2020. My door is always open if you have an idea for an 

event, or just want to chat about past events you’d like to see 

come back.  Presently, we are busy working on Canada Day 

events, selling raffle tickets for Garth Brooks and gearing up for 

Summer Fun.  I am presently working on a Zombie walk in 

October, coloring contests/quizzes, Little Miss Eatonia, a Foam 

Pool party, scavenger hunt, swimming with your dog day and lots 

more activities/events.   

Thank you very much to Cheryl, Janay and the Rec board for 

helping me adjust into the role and my many questions. 

Thank you very much to Alexis, the pool manager who is doing a 

wonderful job organizing swimming lessons, activities at the pool 

and also all the lifeguards who make the pool a safe place to swim 

and have fun. 

-Gwen Britton 

 
………………………….. 

The Summer Fun Program              

program is being offered 

free of charge but we do 

ask that all parents please 

sign paperwork at the 

Town Office. Children 

who show up without 

signed paperwork will 

unfortunately not be able 

to stay. 

 

Forms can be at the Town Office.  

Please watch for dates & times. 

Swimming Lesson registration forms are available at the 
Town Office. Dates for lesson dates are listed below. 

 

1st Set: July 8 -19 
2nd Set: August 5 -16 

 
 

Starting Saturday July 1st, 
the regular swim schedule will be: 

 

Public Swim 
Monday – Friday 

1pm- 5pm and 7pm-9pm 
Saturday & Sunday 

1pm-5pm and 6pm-9pm 
 

Lane Swim 
Tuesday & Thursday: 6am - 9am 

Friday: 6pm - 7pm 
 

Aquasizes 
Tuesday & Thursday: 7am - 8am 

Monday & Wednesday: 6pm – 7pm 
 

Seniors Swim 
Tuesday & Thursday: 6pm – 7pm 

 

 

FRIDAY, JULY 12TH 

1:00PM – 4:00PM 

$10.00/PERSON 
 

PREREGISTRATION 

IS REQUIRED 
 

TO REGISTER PLEASE 

CONTACT THE 

SWIMMING POOL 

OFFICE AT  

306-967-2401 

OR BY EMAIL AT 

eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 

………………………….. 

Salamander  9:00am – 9:30am 
Level 1  10:20am – 10:50am 
Level 2 & 3  9:40 am – 10:10 am 
Level 4  10:20am – 10:50am 
Level 5 & 6  9:00am – 9:30am 
Level 7  9:40am – 10:10am  
Level 8 & 9  11:00am – 11:45am 
Level 10  11:00am – 11:45am   
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SAT, SEPT. 14TH 

9:00AM – 5:00PM 

EATONIA ARENA 

$55.00/PERSON 
TO REGISTER PLEASE 

CONTACT THE 

EATONIA REC OFFICE 

AT 306-460-7130  

OR BY EMAIL AT 

eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 

JULY  REC NEWS CONTINUED  

Whether you are an individual, a group or business, you may 

SPONSOR one or more public swims on a first come, first serve 

basis. SPONSORS are also welcome to remain anonymous if you 

so choose, simply inform us at the time of sponsorship. 

SPONSOR a day and invite your staff and their families. This is a 

great way to get your staff ACTIVE in a cost effective manner. 

By supporting this event each patron 

Will pay only $2 either from 

 1 – 5 pm 

Or 7 – 9 pm 

$150.00 $300.00 
By supporting this event you will be 

covering the cost of ALL PATRONS 

ALL DAY 
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A C T I V I T E S / E V E N T S  T H I S  M O N T H :  

- M O R N I N G  E X E R C I S E S ,  B A K I N G ,  M A N I C U R E S ,  C R A F T S  W I T H  M A R I E ,  

B I N G O ,  C A R D S / G A M E S  

- B U S  T R I P  T O  S C E P T R E  M U S E U M  –  W E  T O U R E D  A N D  S T O P P E D  A T  T H E  

B I G  1 0 - 4  F O R  I C E  C R E A M  B E F O R E  W E  H E A D E D  H O M E !  A  W O N D E R F U L  

M U S E U M !  H I G H L Y  R E C O M M E N D  V I S I T I N G !  

- T H A N K  Y O U  T O  M R S .  F O L L E N S B E E  A N D  M R .  N A I S M I T H  F O R  B R I N G I N G  

T H E  E A T O N  S C H O O L  S T U D E N T S  F R O M  G R A D E  1  T O  4  T O  V I S I T !  W E  

P L A Y E D  B I N G O  A N D  H A D  S O M E  T R E A T S !  

- T H A N K  Y O U  T O  M R .  N A I S M I T H  A N D  M R S .  Q U I N N E Y  F R O  B R I N G I N G  

T H E  E A T O N  S C H O O L  G R A D E  1  T O  4  C H O I R  T O  S I N G  F O R  U S !  C O M E  

B A C K  A N Y  T I M E !  

- S A N D Y  H Y L A N D  A N D  R A C H E L  B O O K E R  E N T E R T A I N E D  F O R  U S  O N E  

A F T E R N O O N !  T H E  R E S I D E N T S  L O V E  M U S I C ! !  W E  H O P E  Y O U  C O M E  

A G A I N !  

- W E  E N J O Y E D  O U R  C W E X  S T U D E N T ,  T I N A .  S H E  H A S  C O M P L E T E D  H E R  

H O U R S ,  E N D I N G  B Y  P L A N N I N G  A N D  S E R V I N G  A  M E A L  T O  T H E  

R E S I D E N T S ,  S T A F F  A N D  M R .  M O T I E R .  T H A N K  Y O U  T O  L Y N N  A S S M U S  

F O R  M E N T O R I N G  H E R .  A N D  T I N A ,  C O M E  S E E  U S  A F T E R  Y O U  G R A D U A T E !   

 

 

Happy Birthday wishes go out 

to Evelyn Hoffman! 

 

Thank you to the Lutheran Church 

Ladies for hosting the Monthly 

Birthday! 

 

 

 

 

Resident Update:  We currently have 17 residents living at E.O.L. 

Our condolences go out to the family of Bernice Wiste. May you find 

comfort in knowing her suffering is over. 

Welcome to Doug Henry who is staying with us! 
 

If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our facility, now or 

in the future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for more information.  

Ask us about the EOL Resident Support Program and the Personal Care Home 

Benefit! 

 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone Welcome!! 

EXERCISES!! 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

Thank you to Amanda 

Longmuir and Gwen Britton, 

our new Recreation Director, 

for leading exercises! 

Everyone Welcome!! 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

Bring your quarters! 

 

Thank you to our Volunteers: 

-Bacon and Egg Brunch Volunteers was Sharon Price! Thank you! 

-Lorna Hoffman, Nancy Hilts and Ann Davey for going along on the Bus 

Trip – we couldn’t do this without our volunteers! 

 

 (If here is anyone who would like to volunteer their time to help out with an activity, 

serve afternoon or evening snack, drive residents to appointments or just come to 

visit, please call Vicki or Cora at (306)967-2447) 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services 

at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an 

important part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very 

much.  Our services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would 

like to join us. 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

 

July 1, 2019 

Community Barbeque 

5:00 to 6:00 

At EOL 

Silver Collection 

Bring your lawn chairs! 

 

The Eatonia District Health Care Foundation provides the Handivan for the residents of E.O.L. whether it 
be for appointments, trips to go sight-seeing or shopping…Thank you for this!   

If there is anyone who would like information on the trips that are planned, contact Vicki at 967-2447.  
You are more than welcome to join us! 

 

Thank you to everyone who has 

made a contribution of any kind 

to our facility. We appreciate it 

from the bottom of our hearts!! 
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EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY AT  

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

We are currently hiring in the following departments: 

 Resident Care Aide—Continuing Care 

Aide certificate required; will consider 

those who have registered for the 

course, and have completed certain 

modules 

 Housekeeping/Laundry/Aide—on the 

job training provided; Personal Care 

Workshop required (arranged through 

EOL) 

All staff is required to have or must be willing to obtain 

CPR and First Aid. 

If you are unsure about any of these positions, or would 

like to find out what the position entails, you are more 

than welcome to come to the facility and set up a time 

to “job shadow” or follow the staff to see what their 

duties include. 

Please call Cora Knuttila or Krista Stevens at Eatonia 

Oasis Living, (306)967-2447, for more information.   

 

It was really awesome to see so many people at our grad to 

celebrate with us. Thank you so much to everyone who sent 

cards, gifts and well-wishes! 

 

Thank you to the Eatonia-Mantario United Church for the 

graduation service.  

 

My gratitude to the Eaton School staff for their support and 

assistance through my schooling.  

 

Shout-out to the Grade 11s and their teacher advisors for the 

beautiful work at the hall and the school. Thanks again to Mrs. 

Eckstein for speaking at the ceremony and passing along her, 

and her graduating class’, words of wisdom and advice. To the 

Grade 11 and 12 parents, thank you for taking on the 

organization and set-up of grad festivities. 

 

A very special thank-you to Annette Palmer and the Eatonia 

Heritage Board and to Ron & Jan Becker for their hospitality. 

 

I would also like to recognize the organizations and businesses 

who awarded me with scholarships at Colour Night; it was an 

honour to be selected and I appreciate your generosity.  

 

To my fellow graduates, best of luck in all your future 

endeavours! 

    

   Thanks again to everyone! 

~Danielle Townsend 

 


